19 September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we approach the end of the opening weeks of this academic year, it has been a real pleasure to see students so quickly establish themselves into the rhythm of school life. With the full rotation of timetables now underway, it has been especially pleasing to see the enthusiasm with which students have embraced new subjects and courses—most notably our Year 7, Year 10 and Year 12 cohorts as they begin important new stages of their educational journey. The start of the year always brings fresh challenges and exciting opportunities, and it is wonderful to witness how positively students have responded. Each year group and College have now come together in their first assemblies, setting a clear and purposeful tone for the months ahead.

It was equally rewarding to welcome so many families to our Year 7 and Year 12 Information Evening. I hope you found this event both supportive and informative, with the opportunity to meet your child's Tutor—a key figure in guiding their progress and wellbeing throughout the year—particularly valuable. Many of you will also have attended the launch events for the Bronze and Silver Duke of Edinburgh Awards, an excellent programme that continues to provide our students with opportunities to challenge themselves and develop beyond the classroom.

I would remind you that our school website is a central hub for up-to-date information, including news and events, safeguarding resources (particularly around online safety), and access to Go4Schools, which remains our live platform for timetables, attendance, behaviour and reports. For consistency, we aim to share key communications each Friday, with all letters and bulletins archived on the website for easy reference.

To help all students succeed, may I ask for your continued support with the following:

- Ensuring full and correct uniform is worn each day, with the necessary equipment for learning
- Supporting punctuality, with students arriving by 8:40am each morning
- Maximising attendance, as being in school every day where possible makes the greatest difference to progress
- Using the front car park responsibly, with parking only in designated bays and avoiding the first lane unless pre-arranged

Finally, thank you in advance to all students who will be supporting our Open Evening next Wednesday. They are always excellent ambassadors for North Leamington School, and I know prospective families greatly value hearing from them directly.

Wishing you all an enjoyable weekend.

Yours sincerely,

Mike Lowdell Head Teacher















